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MINUTES OF ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

February 3, 2005

The Annual Membership Meeting of TCU/TCW&SD was held at Blue Creek Baptist Church at 7 o’clock PM on Thursday, February 3, 2005.  Present were:  (Board Members) Travis Beach, Floyd Ford, Glenn Senter, Jim Moody, Sandra Hatcher, Mike McKinney and Danny Everett
(TCU Staff) Sandra Bolton, John Gentry, Jim Gooding and approximately 90 visitors.   Tom Aaron was present on behalf of Quality “Plus” Services, Inc. and John Horvath, Bill Pyle, and Fritz Grady represented JEA.  

1. 
Floyd Ford called the meeting to order and welcomed members and guests.   Board members and staff were also introduced.   Mike McKinney greeted those present and announced his retirement.  Travis Beach came forward and presented a plaque of appreciation to Mike for his years of faithful service.

2.  
The minutes of the 2004 Annual Membership Meeting were read.  A motion was made by Glenn Senter to approve as read; seconded by Travis Beach and approved unanimously.

3.  
Floyd Ford discussed the dissolution of Taylor Coastal Utilities, Inc.  He then introduced the TCU staff. David Morgan was unable to attend due to a training class.

4. 
 Floyd Ford presented a summary of funding for Phase I of the sewer system, detailing various funding sources for the project.  John Gentry presented a summary of the completed feasibility study.  Floyd Ford also announced that we now have a new District Building located on Beach Road.

5.  
The sewer system construction is a one-year contract with Quality “Plus” Services, Inc., which currently has about 22 on staff locally.  Tom Aaron reported that the work is proceeding well with grinder pump locations now being staked.  The project is on schedule.

6. 
 Floyd Ford shared that he is preparing a new application for Phase II funding (1.8 million).

(BREAK FOR REFRESHMENTS/DOOR PRIZES)

OPEN DISCUSSION OF WATER SYSTEM

1. 
 Customers would like for us to consider a 2” line on Cedar Island to increase pressure.  Jim Gooding and John Gentry will review and address the situation.

OPEN DISCUSSION OF SEWER SYSTEM

1. 
Will septic tanks be pumped?  Yes

2. 
Where is the grinder pump to be located with an elevated drain field?  Between house and drain field.

3.  
How is electric to be hooked up?  To house service as part of project

4.  
What will be the monthly fee?  Approximately $35.55

5.  
What is the timeframe for grinder pump locations?  Three weeks

6. 
Will concrete be cut or tunneled under?  JEA is looking at costs of options

7. 
 Is it mandatory to connect?  Yes

8.  
Who owns the grinder pumps?  TCW&SD

A News Release summarizing the restrictions imposed by funding agencies was shared and made available.

Meeting was adjourned.

